September 21, 2015

Dear Mr. Daniels,

Enclosed please find a check for $2,784.00 made out to the Piedmont High School
(PHS) from PAINTS. This Program Grant money is intended to enrich the art supplies,
materials and equipment of the Art Department, and is based on a calculation of $12.00
per art student.

PAINTS is very excited about the strong Art curriculum offered to our students at PHS.
The Art Department head, Ms. Bailey, is aware of and has been encouraged to utilize
PAINTS grant programs. However, please inform other faculty members and staff at
PHS and MHS that PAINTS has an ongoing Project Grant program for all teachers and
staff to incorporate the Arts into their schools. Examples include PAINTS support for an
art project in the Wellness Center and PAINTS support for printing The Highland Piper.

Additionally, PAINTS encourages and supports Professional Development for all
teachers in arts integration and education. The PAINTS grant application and
guidelines can be found at www.piedmontpaints.org

Thank you for seeing to the proper distribution of PAINTS Program Grant to PHS, and
to it's intended use for the purchase of art supplies, equipment and materials. PAINTS
greatly appreciates all that you do to support art education for the students of PHS.

Sincerely,

Hiia%avis 25 (

PAINTS Board President and Grants Director

co

Gillian Bailey, PHS Art Teacher

Susan Simonds, PHS Art Teacher
Kammy Cobb, PAINTS Vice-President
Leslie Klein, PAINTS Treasurer

Betsy Lalli, PAINTS PHS Liaison
Diana Gleghorn, PAINTS PHS Liaison



